DIT/S.H.A.C. Meeting Agenda Wednesday September 7, 2022 3:45 PM High School Library

- 1. Welcome
- 2. Discussion of District Improvement Plan
- 3. Report of ESSER funds
- 4. Review and discussion of Safe Return to School Plan and Use of Funds
- 5. August 4th-today
- 6. Planning for next calendar
- 7. Other Discussion

SHAC Agenda

- 8. Discussion of Human Growth and Development Classes-Youth Equipped to Succeed
- 9. Discussion of Staff Wellness Program and Incentive Ideas
- 10. Adjournment

Next Regularly called meeting is scheduled for Nov 2, 2022 at 3:45 in the High School Library.

District Improvement Committee

Meeting Date: September 7, 2022

3:45 P.M.

Library

Committee Role	Name	Position	Signature
Administrator	William Paul	Superintendent	MUL
Administrator	Darla Tackett	Assistant Superintendent	Warle Tackets
Administrator	Jennifer Forsythe	Secondary Principal	Memide Insuffe
Administrator	Ashley Schroeder	Elementary Principal	1 Mills Melle
Classroom Teacher	Tracy Schreiber	HS Teacher	219CL Chrell
Classroom Teacher	Kim Lofland	Elem. Teacher	Kom Coffand
Non-classroom Professional	Susan Veitenheimer	District Nurse	Sisanleiten)
Non-classroom Professional	Jessica Hoffman	District Counselor	Jerrica Holman
Paraprofessional	Karen Berend	Elem. Paraprofessional	Karen Berend
Parent	Diane Herndon	Parent	Nane Herndon
Classroom Teacher	Heather Stark	JH Teacher	
Classroom Teacher	Dena Wolf	Elem Teacher	Win a wolf
Classroom Teacher	Melanie Beisch	HS Teacher	melanin Birke
District-level Professional	Rakel Pau!	Technology Director	

Busan

Minutes:

September 7, 2022

The ESSER Stakeholders for Windthorst ISD convened on September 7, 2022 in the HS Library at 3:45 pm. The meeting was called to order.

Continuity of Services Plan/Use of funds

Darla Tackett reviewed the purpose of the meeting, to engage in meaningful communication with stakeholders in conducting our review of the continuity of service plan that will determine the use of the ARP ESSER III grant funds. The purpose of this grant is to help safely reopen and sustain the safe operation of schools and address the impact of learning loss due to the pandemic.

The committee was given the amount remaining for ESSER III grant. The committee reviewed the what areas the money has already been spent, as well as, the current plans for spending the remaining funds.

The stakeholders also reviewed the current return to school plan. The current plan was reviewed item by item and changes were made if necessary. It was also stated that we will add the CDC link to our document. We concluded that the additional time handwashing, extra disinfecting that has been taking place, and limiting public access may be contributing to the low numbers. We decided that continuing with our current plan will keep us safely in school which is better for student educational outcomes.